July 28, 2025

Chandler MS4 Stormwater Board Meeting Minutes

The Chandler MS4 Stormwater meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chandler Town
Hall.

Roll Call, Present; Williams, Mooney, Elder and MS4 Coordinator Bell.
Pledge of Allegiance was said by all.

Minutes: Motion was made by Elder and seconded by Mooney to accept the minutes from the
June 23, 2025 meeting. Motion passed.

Report of the Storm Water Coordinator: Bell reported that a new stormwater ditch has been
installed on McCool Road and that we are continuing to work on sink holes. It was brought to
the attention of the board that the stormwater ditches and the entire right-of-ways along
Inderrieden Road and Tow Path Roads that adjoin the areas we have just annexed, are now our
responsibility. Currently, the county continues to receive stormwater fees received thru
Warrick County property taxes for these conveyances, we are now looking into what can be
done to collect the fees for Chandler.

Old Business: Bell shared an update on the Speedway Development, there is a Zoning Hearing
on August 11.

New Business: Our required Public Involvement and Education requirements from IDEM were
discussed. We plan to participate in the National Night Out and once again go to the Chandler
Elementary School to meet those requirements.




Elder made the motion to recess until the next meeting, August25, 2025 and Williams seconded
the motion. Motion passed.
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Doug Elder-Moderator Michael Bell-Environmental Manager

July 28, 2025

Minutes available at
https://www.townofchandler.org/chandler-departments/storm-water /storm-water-

board/

Meetings livestreamed and recorded on the Town of Chandler You Tube page at:

https://www.youtube.com/@townofchandler3973



